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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Sunday 22 January 2012
Held at The Football Club HQ, Furze Hill, Mistley
MINUTES
Present: Mark Wyer (Chair), Paul Barry, Mandy Burchett, Tim Butler, Dave Copland, Sara Flatt, Alan French, Kevin Godber, Richard Jackson, Allison Rippon, Paul Rippon, Lee Rowling, Clive Tricker, David Triggs, Stephanie Wyer (15 Members present representing 9 clubs)
1
Apologies for absence: Apologies for absence were received from Shaun Aldous, Keely Bunton, Barry Denny, Steve Grimwood, Neil Pears, Pete Whelan and Tony Wilkins.
2
Minutes of the AGM held 23 January 2011:  The minutes of the 2011 Annual General Meeting were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
3
Matters arising from minutes:  None
4
Chairman’s Report: Mark Wyer reported on the continued increase in the levels of participation and the logistical issues that had arisen (and would continue to arise) from this growth. He thanked the organisers, commissaires and officials for dealing with any difficulties with the minimum of fuss and commented that there had only been a couple of cases where riders had been denied a ride due to the field being full.
 
The Chair commented that the highlight of the season so far as he was concerned was the very well organised National Championships races at Chantry Park in January 2012 and commended Steve Grimwood and his team for the organisation and effort that went into what was a fantastic event. Mark went on to highlight the excellent individual performances that included medals for Hugo Robinson winning the Junior Championship for the second year running and Phil Cooper winning the Bronze award in the 60+ race. There were also a number of riders getting very close to attaining medals with Sean Dunlea 4th place in the Youth race, Phil Buick 4th in the 55+, Imogen Buick 5th Junior, Greg Simcock 8th in the 40+ and George Jenson 10th in the under 14 Youth race. He also referred to an excellent 3rd place Junior for Kiera McVitty in the National Trophy series and a bronze award for our Vets Team at the Inter Areas race at Milton Keynes.
Finally, Mark referred to the need to continue to build capacity through the increased number of volunteers, courses, events and looking at the greater use of technology. The Meeting recorded its thanks to Mark for his report and also recorded thanks to Steve Grimwood and Elmy Cycles for its sponsorship of the League.

5
Treasurer’s Report: Mark Wyer tabled a report on behalf of Neil Pears, Treasurer who had forwarded his apologies for absence. The meeting noted that the financial position was healthy with a surplus of £1000 on the year. In response to a question about how the surplus might be utilised the Chair commented that he hoped the Committee would be looking at the possible purchase of transponders and other technology.
6
League Coordinator Report: Tim Butler, League Coordinator reported on the continued growth of the League with numbers increasing in almost all categories. Sara Flatt indicated that she would expect similar increases again next year. Tim explained that the proposals on the agenda were an attempt to plan for next season and to accommodate the expected growth in numbers next year. The Chair thanked Tim Butler, Dave Copland and their regular helpers for their hard work throughout the season. 
7.
Squad Manager’s Report: It was noted that Shaun Aldous, Squad Manager had given his apologies for absence as had Martin Fry the Youth Development Officer. 
8.
Election of officers: It was moved and seconded and subsequently carried that the following positions be approved en-bloc.
Chair:  
Mark Wyer

Secretary
Keely Bunton
Treasurer:
Neil Pears


League Co-ordinator:
Tim Butler
Webmaster:
Dave Copland

Events Co-ordinator:
David Triggs
Commissaire Coordinator:
Pete Whelan

Coaching Co-ordinator:
Vacant
Youth Development Officer          
Martin Fry
Press Secretary:
Vacant
Riders Representative - Women:
Mandy Burchett
Riders Representative – Men:
Tony Wilkins

Paul Rippon
Regional Board Representative:
Steve Grimwood

9.     
League Structure for 2012/13


As a prelude to the Committee proposals the Chair explained the background to these proposals. This mainly involved the need to look at increasing revenue to pay the key regular volunteers as was agreed at the last AGM but also to meet increasing costs and look to increase the prize fund. The other main proposals involved reorganising the race structure to maximise the capacity within the four races as they stand and to give authority to the Committee to investigate the potential to use on-line entries and a transponder system.

During the course of discussion the Chair explained the reasons for the 80 rider entry limit which was one of the restrictions on the number of race entries and a reason that the league needed to look at the possible use of technology and the race re-structure.

10.
Proposals: The following proposals were put to the AGM and AGREED: 
a) 
Proposal from the committee to introduce a system for paying Commissaires, PDA operators and League officials travelling expenses from EC-CA central funds.  To do this a greater amount of money will need to be raised from events.
            
To raise additional revenue the committee proposes

a.       To add 50p to the 16+ rider levy at each event taking it to £1.

b.       To add £4 to the 18+ membership taking it to £10.

c.       Retain the junior league membership at £6.

d.       To increase the sen/vet/woman race entry fee by £1 to £11 for league members and £13 for non-league members.

e.       To add £1 to the extra fee charged to 18+ non-league members at events taking it to £14.
b) 
Proposal from the Committee that the Committee be authorised to investigate and introduce online advance entry to league events if it is appropriate. League members will be able to enter in advance up to 7 days before the event.  The cost of entry in advance will be no more expensive then entering on the day. [Note this proposal was agreed in its amended format]
 
c) 
Proposal by the Committee to restructure the league race categories.  The senior race will now contain all veterans aged 40 – 44 plus Elite Veterans aged 45+ and non-elite veterans in the 45+ category will have the choice of either racing the senior (afternoon) event or the V45+ race at 11am.  V40+ national ranking points will only be awarded in the senior event and V50+ national ranking points will only be awarded in the V45+ race at 11am.  This restructure should balance out the number of riders in each of the adult races.

The Following proposals were debated:

d) 
The team race at the end of the season to be replaced with a double points final race at one of our best courses. This was withdrawn by Alan French.


e)
To have an Eastern versus London league race which would be held in alternate areas each year i.e. London one year then Eastern the next year. The Chair explained that this had been explored with London but they were not interested. It was agreed to explore the possibilities of such a venture with the Central League.

f)
To create a riders forum on the website. It was agreed to establish a Facebook page for League Members.

g)
To encourage more Saturday races and perhaps at least 1 double racing weekend. This had been explored but there had not been much interest expressed by riders in riding on Saturdays in the recent on-line survey.

h)
To encourage promotions over the Christmas period. A Boxing Day and New Year’s Day race would be great. These were areas that the Committee was currently looking at.
11.

Proposals for the Commission - March 2011. There were none.

12.
Open Forum. The following matters were discussed:
· Mark Wyer indicated that he was looking to encourage more events in next year’s programme and there were a few additional organisers who had already come forward with the view to filling gaps in the calendar;
· Richard Jackson suggested that given the number of Youth under 14 riders there should be a more balanced prize list with more than one prize for this category. The meeting agreed.

· It was agreed that organisers should be encouraged to award prizes to under 12’s perhaps in the form of spot prizes being given at races throughout the season.

· Dave Copland explained the system used to decide the gridding of riders and that details could be found on the web site.

· Mark Wyer asked for views on the continued separate Women’s start – a discussion noted that this seemed to suit most of the Women with a suitable gap between the starts being around 2 minutes depending on the course.

· Sara Flatt indicated the proposed Commissaires course would be run in the summer or early autumn depending on applicant’s availability.

· There was a brief discussion around support for new event organisers. Mark Wyer indicated that he hoped to place a list of FAQs on the web site. 
The Chair thanked everyone for their attendance.
The meeting closed at 5.20pm

M Wyer
Chair
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